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U.S. Seaway Proposes Tougher Ballast Water Rules for Ocean Vessels 
 
Regulations proposed by the U.S. Saint Lawrence Seaway Development Corporation (SLSDC) would 
require all ocean-going ships entering the U.S. sector of the St. Lawrence Seaway beginning with the 
start of the 2008 navigation season to take new measures to prevent the introduction of invasive species, 
said SLSDC Administrator Collister Johnson, Jr. 
 
“These new, tougher ballast water regulations will protect the Great Lakes St. Lawrence Seaway 
ecosystem and permit vital marine commerce to flourish,” Administrator Johnson said.   
 
The new proposal would require vessels to flush ballast tanks containing only small amounts of water or 
sediment with saltwater in an area 200 nautical miles from any North American shore before entering 
the Seaway.  The proposal also would increase the number of ship inspections for ocean-going vessels 
performed in Montreal by inspectors from the U.S.-Canadian Seaway Corporations, the U.S. Coast 
Guard and Transport Canada.  Additional inspections would be required for these ‘salties’ making 
secondary transits and the percentage of tanks subject to inspection would increase.  And it requires all 
ships entering the Seaway to measure the salinity levels of their tanks to assure that there is a sufficiently 
high concentration of salt in the ballast water to kill invasive species. 
 
Administrator Johnson noted that since 2006, Canada has required that similar vessels transiting the 
Seaway bound for Canadian ports conduct saltwater flushing.  The proposed U.S. rules will ensure that 
vessels destined for American ports do the same.  
 
A recently published study led by the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration and the 
University of Michigan documented that flushing saltwater into ballast tanks that contain residual 
amounts of water or sediment is “highly effective” in eradicating most exotic aquatic species potentially 
introduced into the Great Lakes via ballast water.   
 
Under the proposed rules, ships that fail to saltwater flush may either return to the open ocean to conduct 
a ballast water exchange or must retain the ballast in their on-board tanks.  Non-compliant ships could 
be fined up to $36,625 per incident by the SLSDC, Johnson added. 
 
Since 1997, the SLSDC, the Canadian St. Lawrence Seaway Management Corporation (SLSMC), 
Transport Canada and U.S. Coast Guard (USCG) have conducted ballast water inspections in Montreal 
for vessels conducting their first transit of the shipping season.   
 
Administrator Johnson noted that the proposed rules were developed in collaboration with the SLSMC, 
Transport Canada, and USCG, which is the lead U.S. organization charged with regulating the ballast 
water discharge in the U.S.  He added that the proposed rule will be operational until the USCG finalizes 
a comprehensive regulatory program regarding ballast water.  “We support these interim regulations 
proposed by the SLSDC pending the promulgation of national ballast water regulations and procedures 
by the U.S. Coast Guard,” said Rear Admiral John E. Crowley, Jr., U.S. Ninth Coast Guard District 
Commander.
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The public will have until January 30 to comment on the notice of proposed rulemaking.  A final rule 
will be published in late March, prior to the start of the 2008 navigation season.  The notice of proposed 
rulemaking can be found online at www.regulations.gov. 
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